
 

 

Kidsgrove Secondary School 

Newsletter 

Dear Parents, Carers and Friends,  
 
This half term has come around all too quickly and we end this very exciting and busy term on a real high.  
 
This morning, after having breakfast with parents in the hall, our Year 11 students set off on their trip to Austria. I 
have to say, they were all very excited and I had a real sense of pride when seeing them off on their journey. To 
keep up with news and photos of their trip please see our Facebook page. 
 
As you can see, our newsletter is packed with exciting news about all of the superb opportunities here at 
Kidsgrove Secondary School.  
 
Please watch out for forthcoming events over the next term, including our Parental Forum on Thursday 19th March 
2020 at 5pm. 
 
I wish you all a safe and enjoyable half term.  
 
Mrs K Mitchell 
Head of School 

Science Ambassadors 
Our Year 8 Science Ambassadors have the fantastic opportunity to complete a Crest award. This is a national  
qualification run by the British Science  
Association and is a scheme that inspires young 
people to think and behave like scientists.  This is  
designed to develop their research, investigation 
and communication skills.  Students will be  
planning and carrying out a full scientific  
investigation after being given just a question which 
will really stretch students to have a truly enquiring 
mind, build on their resilience and encourage them 
to be responsible and reflective learners.   
On completion of their practical work and reports,  
students will be presented with a Bronze Award  
Certificate at an Awards Ceremony at Keele  
University. 

UK Intermediate Maths Challenge 

Good luck to all of our pupils who took part in the 60  
minute challenge aimed to encourage mathematical  
reasoning, 
precision of 
thought and 
fluency in  
using basic 
mathematical 
techniques to 
solve  
interesting 
problems.  
 

Childrenôs Mental Health Week 

As part of Childrenôs Mental Health Week, Mr Oldôs  

assembly looked at recognising and understanding 

mental health illness and breaking the stigmas that  

surround them. 

Students  

discussed how 

to look after 

their mental 

health and how 

to manage and  

reduce stress. 



 

 

An interview withé. 
A boxer 
Name: Payton. 
How long have you been boxing?  
For about 1 year. 
How often do you train? 
I go to the training sessions once a 
week. We start off with a warm up to 
avoid pulling any muscles before 
moving on to skipping and then  
sparring against a partner in the ring.  
How did you become interested in 
boxing? 
I wanted to improve my confidence so 
my Dad suggested boxing. It is also 
really good for discipline and fitness. 
 
 

Careers Fair 
Our Year 9 and Year 10 pupils attended the Stoke and Staffordshire Careers Fair at Port Vale Football Club. 
This was an opportunity for pupils to find out about courses and apprenticeships on offer and to help them think 
about their future careers. 

 
 

Dates for your Diary 
14th February 2020 Austria Ski Trip 
5th March 2020 Year 9 Parentsô Evening 
6th March 2020 Theatre Company Performs ñA Christmas  
Carolò 
6th & 7th March 2020 Year 11 Geography Revision Week-
end 
9th March 2020 World Book Day 
19th March 2020 Parental Forum 
25th March 2020 Year 10 trip to Liverpool Art Galleries 

Debate 

Our Year 10 GCSE PE students have been 
studying and analysing performance  
enhancing drugs; the effects, who has taken 
them and the impact of testing positive. They 
debated whether an athlete who has been 
caught cheating should be banned from the 
sport for life or allowed to compete again. 
There were some very interesting points 
made and it resulted in a very heated  
discussion!ô 

Food Technology 

As part of their Food Technology lessons, Year 9 students 

made spaghetti bolognese. 

Common Room 

The Common Room is now open 

to all of our Year 11 students every 

day during lunch break. This is a 

place students can catch up with 

some revision, get support,  

revision tips or simply recharge 

their batteries. 

The ñNight Clubò is also open for 

GCSE revision sessions 

every Wednesday, Thursday and  

Friday evenings from 3.05pm -

4.05pm in Room 17. 


